
              Wraxall CofE Primary School                                                      16th September 2022 

    Wraxall’s School News 

Inspiring – Nurturing – Achieving 

 
A slightly different newsletter to our usual bright and cheery one, as a result of the sad news regarding the death of Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth II and the period of National mourning. We will resume a more cheerful look after this period when 
I will share with you upcoming dates for exciting events taking place over the next two terms and some information about 
parental involvement in school including volunteering, mystery readers, updates about what your child is learning, parents 
evenings etc. We are really excited to bring further normality back to school and provide extra opportunities for you to be 
involved. 
It was lovely to welcome all our children and families back to Wraxall last week and to say a big hello to several new pupils 
and staff joining the school (see the welcome below). The children have warmly welcomed our new pupils and they have 
thrown themselves into all of the day to day Wraxall experiences from helping to run the second hand book sales to reading 
a prayer in our Memorial service yesterday. 
Thank you to all the parents and family members who attended our school’s memorial service for the Queen. Although a 
sad occasion, it was moving to see the children’s different tributes and reflections about the Queen from poems and prayers 
to piano, guitar and even bongos! Well done to all of the children who took part and made their contribution. 
Every child in school has also produced a portrait of the Queen which was on display at the end of school on Friday. You can 
see the children’s masterpieces below – some lovely drawings with great attention to detail! 
As you will be aware, school is closed on Monday. Next week will see some whole school poetry activities taking place, a 
Reception welcome service and the conclusion of the ‘Great Second-hand book Giveaway’ (please help yourself after school 
on Tuesday!) 
 
Wishing you all a restful weekend, 
Amy Townsend 
 

Dates for September 2022 

Friday 16th September   -     Memorial Service for the Queen – 2.15pm at All Saints 

Monday 19th September   -  School Closed  -  Queen Elizabeth II funeral 

Monday 26th September   -   Key to Life Workshops at All Saints Church  -  Whole School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMORIES OF QUEEN 

ELIZABETH II     
She loved horse riding. 

Phoebe & Annie   -    Oak Class 

She did a speech when she was 

really young, she was only 14. 

Felix     -     Oak Class 

She was a kind and caring woman. We loved her very much. 

Elsie     -    Silver Birch Class 

My Granny was sent a letter to the Queen 

and she got a reply back from her. 

Eloise  -   Oak Class 

My Granny had a letter from 

the Queen when she was 100. 

Isla     -     Oak Class 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMORIES OF QUEEN 

ELIZABETH II 

I remember that she went horse riding a 

lot. 

Laila     -    Willow Class  

She was an inspiration and role model 

for the world.  She carried out her 

duties always thinking of others.  We 

will miss her so much. 

Miss B 

She gave us 70 years of duty and 

dedication.  The Grandmother of our 

nation will be greatly missed. 

Lisa 

She was on all of our stamps and money. 

Willow Class 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rest In Peace 

Your Majesty 



 

 

 

 

A WARM WELCOME FROM WRAXALL PRIMARY SCHOOL TO 

OUR NEW STUDENT’S. 

We would like to welcome our new student’s. Raheem who 

joined our year 1’s. Lilia and Jemima and Yat Wa who have 

joined our Year 5’s. Please give them all a warm Wraxall 

welcome when you see them around the school.  

We would also like to say Welcome to our new members of 

staff.  Mrs Sheppard who has joined us as our new Deputy 

Head.  Miss Hutchings, our Year 5/6 Teacher and Mr Leech 

who is our Year 3/ 4 Teacher.  We would like to wish them 

well and we all look forward to working with them. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAFEGUARDING & E- SAFETY 

“Everyone is responsible for safeguarding” 

Wraxall CofE Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare or our pupils. If you are a 

parent, child, volunteer or member of staff you should share any concern you may have about a child or an adult 

with either our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Amy Townsend or the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead, Vicki 

Sheppard or the Safeguarding Governor, Hazel Mallett. If this is not possible or appropriate and you need to report a 

concern yourself the numbers below are the main contacts: 

Local Area Designated Officer (LADO) 01275 888211 (weekdays 8.45am-5pm or 4.30pm on Friday) 

Emergency Duty Team 01454 615165 (outside office hours) 

Anyone can refer a safeguarding issue via the NSSCB website (North Somerset Safeguarding Children Board). 

If you would like more information then please check out the school website for the LSP Safeguarding Policy and a 

Wraxall School Policy Summary. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

CHURCH NEWS 

Following the news last week  of the passing of Her majesty the Queen, please will you note that: - 

Wraxall Church is open daily 9.00am -5.30pm for private prayer, the lighting of candles and a book of 

remembrance. 

This is a prayer written for the occasion of the death of Her majesty the Queen by theArchbishop of Canterbury : 

Gracious God, we give thanks 

for the life of your servant Queen Elizabeth, 

for her faith and her dedication to duty. 

Bless our nation as we mourn her death 

and may her example continue to inspire us; 

through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

May the Queen Rest in Peace and Rise in Glory. 

 

Morey 

Rector of the Parish of Wraxall with Failand 

 

Sunny Saplings Returns! 

Our Resident toddler group, Sunny Saplings will be running again this term with a new time slot of Friday Mornings 

9.00am-11.00am in The Cross Tree Centre at Wraxall Church starting this Friday 16th September. Come along with 

little ones for snacks, drinks, activities and friendly chat. Contact Elize in the Parish Office for more information: 

wraxallwithfailandparish@gmail.com  

 
 

mailto:wraxallwithfailandparish@gmail.com


Pupil Premium (Free School Meals Benefit)  

Free School Meals  

There are two schemes for free school meals:  

Universal infant free school meals for all children in reception year, year 1 and year 2 – you don’t need to apply as they’re 

automatically given at the school  

Free school meals for people on qualifying benefits – you’ll need to apply for these 

If you claim qualifying benefits and your child is entitled to universal infant school meals, you should still apply for free 

school meals so as the school is given additional funds, known as pupil premium, to support those children with their 

learning in school and to assist with other school costs. This can include: 1-1 support, extra reading, phonics and 

contributions towards trips and enrichment activities. 

 Qualifying benefits for free school meals  

Your child will be entitled to free school meals if you get any of these benefits:  

 income support  

 income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance (JSA)  

 income-related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA)  

 support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 the guaranteed element of Pension Credit  

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no 

more than £16,190)  

 Working Tax Credit run-on, paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit  

 Universal Credit with annual take home pay/met earnings below £7,400 (which equals £616.67 per month) benefits 

not included.  

How to apply 

 Free school meals entitlement is for the child, not the family, so you will need to apply for each child when they start 

school. 

If your child is starting school in September, you should apply during the summer holidays as we cannot deal with your 

application earlier. Applying too early could result in your application being removed. 

If you are moving into North Somerset from another area you will need to apply. You will need your National insurance 

number to apply.  

When to reapply  

Due to the roll out of Universal Credit, all pupils that are currently eligible for free school meals will be protected until the 

end of the school stage they are in on 31 March 2022. This means if your child is receiving free school meals at primary 

school in March 2022, you won’t need to reapply for them until they start secondary school. Children do not receive free 

school meals in college. If your child changes school or address before 31 March 2022, email fsm@nsomerset.gov.uk so we 

can update your free school meals record. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 


